Hickory Hollow AT Board
Zoom Board Meeting
May 3, 2023




Zoom meeting of the Hickory Hollow AT Board was held on May 3, 2023.

The meeting was opened by President Annette McAllister at 6:00pm followed by prayer. All board members were present along with members of the community. 

Last meeting minutes was read and approved.

No financial report was read. BC Communities forward the wrong financial report to the Treasurer.  President suggested the Treasurer not to read the report until each board member review it.  President wasn’t comfortable with the numbers before giving out to the community. Informed members of the community the board will email the right financial report. 

Secretary reported street cleaning every other Tuesday from 7am-3pm. 
Truck pickup on Mondays for yard waste. If interested in ordering a container free of charge, contact Jennifer Longlove 302-653-9231 ext. 2342 or email jlonglove@smyrna.delaware.gove 

Thelma explained to the membership how important it’s to fill out ARC form before doing any work on your home. Send by email or fax to Rebecca Perry rperry@bccommunties.org 

Tree Removal was discussed to notify 811 to clear if any wiring is underground.

Reminder about keeping dogs on leash.

Annette explained to members when selling your home please let BCcommunities know, and they will clear your account and change over to new homeowner. 

Annette welcome new homeowners to community Ms. Ruth & Robert Fenner, 48 Ridge Road. Annette explained to homeowner how the ARC review works, and the AT meeting is held every other month first Wednesday.


The board opened meeting for homeowners to ask questions or have any concerns.

Homeowner asked if we had any updates on the shooting in the neighborhood and since there was no snow removal will the AT dues be reduced.  

Annette stated she doesn’t know if they will be reduced at this time. Regarding the shooting Annette has no updates. Annette asked if any other board members know anything about the incident. 

Homeowner asked if board could speak to Shortcuz they are cutting grass to low and it’s messing up their grass. Annette suggested to homeowner to call Rebecca and let her know what shortcuz are doing.

Yolunda responded you must put cones or fly’s out so shortcuz won’t cut your grass.

Homeowner asked if any board member going to address the incident about the gun firing the homeowner. Annette addressed she doesn’t know where the house is located.

Homeowner is new into the community express concerns when she witnesses police cars, 50-60 kids running on her lawn. Annette said she will try to find out information.

Mark comment it’s the first time he has ever heard of that many kids in this neighborhood.

Thelma reported it was an 18th birthday party.  She knows what house the trouble came from.  Annette said she will contact HOA President Ms. Pincky with this information asking her to send a letter to the homeowners concerning that night incident.



Meeting adjourned at 6:40pm











